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David McAllister
c\o J. Boyd Deloach, Esq.

418 Canal Street
New Smyrna Beach, Florida 32168
Volusia County - Waste Cleanup

Royal Oaks Subdivision

Edgewater, Florida
No Further Action Proposal

Dear Mr. McAllister:
We have reviewed the “Groundwater Flow Survey” submitted to the Department on August 6,
2003 as an addendum to the “Limited Site Assessment Report,” which was submitted on June 2,
2003. Based upon the results of the ground water assessment activities detailed in the report and
the ground water flow data provided in the survey, the Department will not require any further
assessment and remediation in the area of the drum excavation, nor for the ground water
encompassed by ground water monitoring wells MW-2, MW-3, MW-4, and piezometer PZ-1 as
depicted in Figure A-1 of the “Groundwater Flow Survey” at the Royal Oaks Subdivision site
located at Latitude N 28° 59° 10.08”, Longitude W 80° 55’ 0.85”, Edgewater, Volusia County,
Florida. However, this letter does not certify that the entire site is clean, and the Department
reserves the right to initiate appropriate actions at this site if contamination is discovered in the

future.
Within 30 days of receipt of this letter, please abandon all ground water monitoring wells in
The Department will review the

accordance with Rule 62-532.500(4), Florida Administrative Code, and provide the Department

sufficient documentation to verify well abandonment.

abandonment documentation, and upon its determination that proper abandonment has been
performed, will provide written confirmation that No Further Action status has been granted.

"More Protection, Less Process"
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If you have any questions concerning this correspondence, you may contact me by telephone at
(407) 893-3331, or by email at Dale.Melton@dep.state.fl.us.

Sincerely,

Dale Melton G. Bret LeRoux, P.G.
Environmental Specialist III FL. Reg. No. 0001164

Waste Cleanup Program Waste Cleanup Program Manager
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c: Bill W. Good, UES FAX (386) 760-4067



